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SUBJECT:  An ordinance revising the corporate boundary of the city of Redmond to fully include a new segment of right-of-way along West Lake Sammamish Parkway that is currently in unincorporated King County, as provided for in RCW 35.21.790.

SUMMARY:

On March 20, 2006, the Council approved Ordinance 15395 (Proposed Ordinance 2006-0029), which authorized the sale of three parcels of land to the City of Redmond for its West Lake Sammamish Parkway widening project.  This project is complete and the parcels are now part of the Parkway’s right-of-way.
Proposed Ordinance 2007-0465 would change the boundary between the city and the County so the entire Parkway right-of-way would be inside the city limits.  Redmond has already approved the boundary change.  Under RCW 35.21.790 and RCW 35A.21.210, this kind of boundary revision takes effect when it has been approved by the city council and the county legislative authority.
A striking amendment has been prepared to correct legal citations and other references; it is attached to this staff report along with a title amendment.
BACKGROUND:
Proposed Ordinance 2007-0465 (Attachment 1) would approve a change in the Redmond corporate boundary, transferring part of the West Lake Sammamish Parkway right-of-way from unincorporated King County to the city.  This boundary change will ensure that the entire West Lake Sammamish Parkway right-of-way is under the city’s jurisdiction.
The city enacted ordinance number 2286, effective May 13, 2006, to revise its corporate boundary subject to approval by the King County Council.  RCW 35.21.790 and RCW 35A.21.210 authorize a county and a city to agree to revise any part of the corporate boundary of the city that coincides with the centerline, edge, or any portion of a county road-right-of way by substituting therefore a right-of-way line of the same county road so as fully to include that segment of the county road within the corporate limits of the city.  This type of boundary revision is not subject to a Boundary Review Board and takes effect when it is approved by the city and county councils.

According to the Fiscal Note (Attachment 3), this boundary change has no budgetary impact.  There was no preexisting cost to the County for maintaining the road right-of-way because the right-of-way did not exist.
Attachment 4 to the staff report is a map of the vicinity.

Attachments 5 and 6 are a striking amendment and title amendment that correct legal citations and other references in the proposed ordinance.
No further policy issues have been identified.

ATTACHMENTS:
1.
Proposed Ordinance 2007-0416 with Attachment A 
2. Executive’s transmittal letter

3. Fiscal Note

4. Parcel Maps

5. Striking amendment

6. Title amendment

ATTENDING:
Rey Sugui, King County Road Services Division
